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CIRCULAR LETTER NO.  2361 

 
 

 To All Members and Subscribers of the WCRIBMA: 
 

EMERGENCY MEASURES 
IN RESPONSE TO THE CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC   

 
  
As a consequence of the COVID-19 health crisis and the impact that it is having on 
businesses throughout the Commonwealth, the Massachusetts Assigned Risk Pool 
(Pool) carriers and the WCRIBMA have been receiving an increasing number of calls from 
insureds and/or their agents regarding questions on their workers’ compensation 
insurance policies.   
 
As a result of the Governor’s declaration of a state of emergency and at the direction of 
the Division of Insurance (DOI), the WCRIBMA is relaxing the Performance Standards for 
Assigned Carriers and related Pool Procedures in order to give all Pool carriers the 
flexibility to address the concerns of their policyholders who can demonstrate that they 
have been materially impacted by the ongoing COVID-19 health crisis. This emergency 
measure provides each Pool carrier with the ability to comply with DOI’s Bulletin 2020-05 
(attached) for exercising flexibility regarding premium payments, cancellations, premium 
audits, etc. in order to provide assistance to impacted policyholders during these 
unprecedented circumstances. Any concession that is extended to a policyholder should 
be commensurate with the degree to which the policyholders’ business operations have 
been impacted by the COVID-19 health crisis.    
 
In addition to allowing assigned carriers to deviate from Performance Standards, the 
Division has also indicated that voluntary and Pool carriers should endeavor to adjust 
premium payments for current policies to reflect significant changes in payroll resulting 
from COVID-19.   
 
As a reminder, Pool carriers are permitted to suspend physical audit and loss control visits 
during this period. Carriers should attempt to conduct audits by virtual means when 
possible.  For any insured that is unable to conduct the audit or loss control survey during 
the state of emergency, the carrier is permitted to postpone these services until the 
current situation improves and the state of emergency is lifted. Pool carriers are also 
reminded that it is very important to document the insured’s file when deviating from any 
established performance standard.   
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If you have any questions, please feel free to call or email Dan Crowley at 617-646-7594, 
dcrowley@wcribma.org or Christine Cronin at 617-646-7544 or ccronin@wcribma.org 
 
 
    DANIEL M. CROWLEY, CPCU 
    Vice President – Residual Market & Customer Services 
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